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From the NCA Chairman • November 2022

Welcome to the latest 
version of Newcourt 
Newsletter.
Much has happened since 
the last issue. We have 
completed the  reorgani-
sation and restructuring 
of the management team 
and have                
established the 
course and           
future             
direction of the 
Newcourt   
Community          
Association as 
a vibrant Hub 
to serve the            
community.
If you attended 
the last AGM you would 
have heard me declare 
that “things were           
changing”, notably with 
the employment of a           
Community Engagement 
Officer, dedicated to           

ensuring that the NCA is 
responding to the com-
munities ever changing 
needs.
Many of you may            
already have met and       
engaged with Lisa           
Gordon and will already 

appreciate her 
activities and the 
difference her 
efforts will make 
in hope of bring 
us all together 
to make a             
vibrant and         
involved                        
communi-
ty. However, it is 
not by her           

activities alone that we 
can achieve these twin           
objectives. It is now your 
turn to become involved 
not only in suggesting 
what new activities and 
groups we need to          

encourage and 
support, but in 
actually running 
and supporting 
these activities in the 
long term as a volunteer.
We can supply the            
initial support for any new 
activities, but these must 
eventually become self–
sustaining. We also           
recognise that some of 
the suggested activities 
may not ultimately prove 
to be viable, but our ethos 
is that it is better to have 
tried and failed than not 
to have tried at all. You 
may see a few Pilot           
Sessions being run.
If you care for the           
community, please               
become involved and get 

in touch! Gordon               
Gordon Edwards                        
NCA Chair

trustees@newcourtca.org.uk
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News from Sandy Park

Premiership Rugby is set to serve up a 

‘Christmas Cracker’ at Sandy Park when             

Exeter Chiefs play host to Westcountry rivals 

Bath on Christmas Eve (3pm).

In one of the stand-out fixtures on the domestic 

calendar, Rob Baxter’s side are set to run out to 

a capacity crowd in what should be a mouth-
watering encounter.

Ahead of that game, however, there is a feast 

of action for both the men’s and women’s 

teams over the coming two months.

This includes the start of the Premier 15s           

campaign for the women’s team, who will         

entertain Gloucester-Hartpury in their opening 

fixture on November 11 (3pm).

Susie Appleby’s side came up just short in their 

first-ever final last season, but hopes are high 

they will go one better this season, especially as 

they welcome back their 17 stars 

who have been featuring in the           

Rugby World Cup in New Zealand.

Fixtures in the lead up to Christmas for the Chiefs 

are as follows: November 12 – London Irish (3pm) –

Gallagher Premiership

November 19 – Gloucester-Hartpury Women (3pm) –

Allianz Premier 15s

November 26 – Bath (3pm) – Premiership Rugby Cup

December 3 – Worcester Warriors Women (3pm) – Allianz 

Premier 15s

December 4 – Gloucester (3pm) – Premiership Rugby Cup

December 17 – Bulls (1pm) – Heineken Champions Cup

December 18 – Harlequins Women (2:30pm) – Allianz 

Premier 15s

December 24 – Bath (3pm) – Gallagher Premiership
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TOP TIP - Save money on your shopping by             

OLIO is super easy! It lets 
users share surplus food          

locally to fill a need within 
the community while             

promoting a sustainable           
future. To make an item 

available, simply open the 
app, add a photo,                 

description, and when and 
where the item is available 

for pick-up. To access items, 
simply browse the listings 
available near you, request 
whatever takes your fancy 
and arrange a pick-up via 

private messaging.                                

Magic Bag is very similar. As 
soon as you’ve downloaded 

the app, you can begin 
searching for food                        

businesses in your area that 
have surplus food to sell in a 

‘magic bag’.                                         
Buy a ‘magic bag’ from one 

of them and you’ll be given a 
collection time in your in-app 
receipt. Once your collection 
window has started, you can 
activate a button and ‘swipe 

to redeem’ in the store where 
you pick your bag up. Pick up 
exciting delicious surprises!

Magic Bag

There is often a glut of apples at this time of year! Get the kids involved, and try these 

simple recipes. Warming Treats on Winter Nights - Share them with your neighbours!  

Spice Baked Apples

Ingredients      

4 - 6 apples - cored                                              

½ teaspoon ground cinnamon                                                           

½ teaspoon ground nutmeg                                                                                                 

½ cup raisins  ½ cup of brown sugar                                                                                            

¼ teaspoon ground cloves- optional                                                                                     

½ cup chopped nuts—optional                                                                                                    

Knobs of butter                                                                                                              

Method Preheat oven to 350 degrees F (175 degrees 

C). Grease ovenproof dish.  Mix sugar, cinnamon, nutmeg and cloves. Stir 

spice mixture together. Layer the middle of the apples with raisins, nuts, 

spice mix and tiny knobs of butter. End with a butter top. Bake in             

preheated oven for 45 to 60 minutes, or until soft and bubbly. Allow to 

cool slightly before serving. Lashings of cream, custard or ice-cream Yum!

Or try Mini-Tarts  

Roll out discs of pre

-made pastry. Slice 

apples, brush with 

butter and sprinkle 

with sugar*. Bake 

for 15mins on 425F 

*add cinnamon or 

brush with apricot 

jam. Double Yum!
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Front Cover Photo: Lily 
with Barney the Gunk!
Newcourt locals support-
ed our most recent event 
- Up close and personal 
with Animal Encounters, 
Chris Johnson. Look out for 
his return in the new year.

Seabrook Orchards Residents’ Group (SORG) News 

Now 15 months old, SORG has a mailing list 

of 150 households, and a website on the way.           

Newly co-opted members have brought extra              

management consultancy and civil                  

engineering experience to our Executive.

Ultimately we expect Seabrook to comprise up to 

700 homes, half of which are yet to be built.       

Roads in Phase 1 have been resurfaced, but are yet 

to be adopted. A children’s playground, and a Co 

Cars/Co Bikes station on Dart Avenue are both now 

operational.

Current building work on Phase 2a is almost           

complete, but we then expect a delay pending pro-

posed undergrounding of the power line           

crossing Phase 2b.     

Phase 3 will comprise “Seabrook Square”          

hopefully including a community hall and café.

Eventually Seabrook will include a wide range of 

communal facilities, including Seabrook Square, 

streamside walk, children’s play areas, M5 sound 

barrier, sports pitches, and allotments. SORG is 

working to seek clarity on timescales and             

responsibilities for these “managed areas”.  We 

have had meetings with Michael Dart of Seabrook 

Orchards Management Company and with our 

Topsham Councillors, and have corresponded with 

Bloor Homes and Exeter City Planners.   

Current issues of concern include:

• The M5 sound barrier. We are in discussion 

with Exeter Planners and Bloor about the 

lack of required tree planting.

• The strip of land preventing vehicular       

access between Vernon Crescent and Fish 

Street. We are seeking a dialogue with the 

owners of this “ransom strip”.

• Communal “Managed Areas”.  Local           

residents need an effective voice in           

decision making about these facilities.

• Financial compensation for non delivery of a 

Seabrook health facility. Will this be ring 

fenced for health services in the Topsham/

Glasshouse Lane area?

Thank you to the NCA, local Councillors and many 

residents who are helping us speak for the local 

community. If you live in Seabrook and are not yet 

on our mailing list, please contact Andrew Sails on 

rev.andrew.sails@gmail.com    We would be de-

lighted to keep you posted and involved in on-
going developments 

Nat Baker, Gordon Edwards, Jon Goldsworthy, 

Annabel Harris, Ed Rashbrooke, Andrew Sails 

and Mark Sweet (SORG Executive Committee)
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Check out our website and 

keep in the loop for new 

events and activities! 

www.newcourtcommunit

ycentre.com

Come and join Us! We are a 
lively and welcoming group 

of woman with varied                    
backgrounds who enjoy 
trips, walks, books, talks,             

gardens, crafts & friendship, 

as well as our Monthly 
Meetings on the 3rd               

Tuesday of each month. 
Do come along or contact 
Angela on 07837 653946 

for more details.

Hello Newcourt              
Neighbours- I just           
wanted to let you all know 
that at I have now moved 
out of  my role as a              
Community Builder. My  
employers, Exeter             
Community Initiatives are 
working hard to starting 
recruitment for my role. 

In the mean time if you 
have a Community           
Building question or need 
to contact someone Josh 
Hamilton, my local          
colleague in Digby, will be a 
great person to reach out 
to. His email is stloy-
escb@eci.org.uk

I have absolutely loved   
getting to know neighbours 
in Newcourt. You all have 
been so kind and generous 
welcoming me in and           
sharing good ideas. So of-
ten neighbours in this area, 
just get on with making 

good things 
happen, 
which I love                  
land hope 
and know 
will carry on! There is a lot 
of very good people out 
there in Newcourt.

I will be moving into a role 
with Exeter City Council 
where I will continue to 
work to create and             
advocate for good           
community development. 
Thank you so much             
Newcourt for being an             
absolutely lovely place to 
work- keep being kind and 
looking out for local             
children, vulnerable people, 
nature and wildlife. Don’t 
stop trying to get to know 
your neighbours and           
working together to       
continue making Newcourt 
a great place to work, play, 
live and be. Thank you so 
much. Tina

We need a Garden Enthusiast. Is that you?

Newcourt has several allotment plots 
within its walls  and some great  
pockets of outside space. We are on 
the lookout for a horticulturalist who 
can take the lead and steer us through a 
programme throughout the year to 
plant, weed, harvest and nurture our green spaces. 
This would be a great volunteer role for someone who can 
offer us their free time and expertise over approx. 3 or 6 
months to inspire the local community and get us started.              
If you have the skills, knowledge and enthusiasm, we can 
offer support, mentorship and resources. 

Watch your               
community blossom and grow for the 
greater good of everyone who lives 
here or passes through. If you want to join 
the green cause - do get in touch                 
info@newcourtcommunitycentre.com

Tina Lawton
Newcourt Community Builder



Warnings of record                                 
temperatures and raging wild-

fires in Europe, many people are 
asking – what can I do about  

climate change? More than you 
think, perhaps! 

Ordinary people can also do their 
bit to mitigate warming. Listed 
below are 14 things you can do to 
shrink your carbon footprint, hold 
polluters to account and save 
yourself from climate despair.

1. Switch to a green bank Doing 
something as simple as switching 
to a green bank can have a big 
impact. “A significant amount of 
finance for the fossil fuel industry 
actually comes from the banking 
sector, with many UK household 
banking names among the worst 
perpetrators,” explains Adam 
Scott, corporate partnership    
manager at Friends of the Earth. 
“As of September 2019, nearly 
£150bn had been invested in  
fossil fuels by UK banks since the 
Paris agreement.”

2. Change your diet Research 
suggests that cutting back on 
meat and dairy is the single       
biggest thing people can do to 
reduce their impact on Earth.

3. Join an environmental group 
As the saying goes, there is 
strength in numbers. So consider 
joining a campaign group to add 
weight to ongoing efforts to lobby 
policy makers to slash emissions. 

4. Go with a green energy provid-
er Switching to a green energy 
provider is another simple but 
effective way of reducing your 
carbon footprint. One such          

company is Good Energy, which 
buys 100 renewable electricity 
from independent generators and 
sells it on to customers.

5. Use energy wisely Being a 
smarter consumer can make an 
awful lot of difference. Setting 
timers for appliances to run 
through the night, when demand 
is low, or during the brightest 
part of the day, to utilise solar, 
can help. Other ways to conserve 
energy include switching             
televisions off overnight and   
turning the heating off when out 
of the house. Having a smart  
meter installed can help you keep 
tabs on energy consumption.

6. Embrace active travel          
Embracing walking and cycling is 
good for your health, as well as 
the planet. For longer journeys, 
consider taking the train.          
Consider investing in a rail card, 
which unlocks reduced fares.

7. Shun the skies Until battery 
and hydrogen planes bring us the 
possibility of guilt-free air travel, 
consider flying less – or not at all. 

8. Find out what’s going right 
Keeping abreast of the good 
things that are happening builds 
resilience, and allows people to 
stay positive and proactive. 

9. Buy local, seasonal and ideally 
organic You don’t need a climate 
scientist to tell you that seasonal 
produce, grown locally, and to a 
high environmental standard is 
better for the planet than items 
shipped halfway around the 
world from companies with 
murky supply chains. If you can 
afford to go organic, it’s a           
worthwhile investment – organic 
farms support much more wildlife 

than those relying on fertilisers 
and pesticides.

10. Grow your own Whether you 
have a windowsill or a           
smallholding, growing your own 
herbs, flowers or vegetables can 
be beneficial. 

11. Buy secondhand                 
Manufacturing products is often a 
carbon intensive process, and 
uses up precious natural                  
resources. 

12. Choose a sustainable pension 
fund “Investing in your pension 
more sustainably could be 27 
times more powerful than going 
vegan and stopping flying               
combined,” says Henna Shah 
from Make My Money Matter, a 
campaign group that highlights 
what people’s pensions are            
funding. The Resolution                 
Foundation calculates that             
private pensions are the largest 
component of household wealth 
in the UK, totalling over £6.1tr. 

13. Switch insurers Insurers are 
the second biggest investors after 
pension funds, so choosing an 
ethical insurance company will 
ensure your money isn’t propping 
up the fossil fuel sector. 

14. Vote for parties with strong 
environmental policies Elections 
don’t come around often. But 
when they do, spend some time 
going through the manifestos of 
the parties that are standing. 
Look at what environmental poli-
cies they support and their envi-
ronmental record. Vote for the 
party or candidate that you think 
has the most credible roadmap to 
net zero. This is an    

update of an article        
originally published on 11 
August  2021.Positve.News 

What can I do about Climate Change?

14 ways to take positive action Words by Gavin Haines

Image Ella Olson Go Veg

https://www.positive.news/author/gav-haines/


Have a go - Pine Cone Crafts 

Christmas Elf Cones  Find 

old bits of material or felt. Cut a 

cone shape for a hat and a 

length of scarf. Beads or            

baubles make good heads. 

Maybe dd pipe cleaner legs. 

Glue sticks work best. Add a 

hanging ribbon!

Little folk will love to make a 

Mini-Cone Tree. Paint the 

cones, add white snowy flecks 

to the tips. Stand on a bottle cap 

or a slice of cork. Get creative, 

decorate with any bits you can 

find: sequins, beads, fluffy balls, 

glitter, bells etc. Several               

together make a good table 

decoration.

These are Fir Fire Lighters 

Carefully melt old wax candles 

in a bowl over boiling water. 

Add colouring or an old crayon  

and scented oils. Gently dip the 

cones in the wax, get an even 

coverage. Add hangers and 

labels for an attractive gift!

We collect, good, 

clean electrical 

items or            

upholstered 

items with fire 

labels still 

attached.                 

call 01392 

202032 or in-

fo@turntable.org

.uk 
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Community Centre

New

January Sunday Social - pop into the centre for 

a hot drink and snack,  friendly chat, read the paper, 

or play a board game with the family. Weekly           

activities to try, too.                                                                    

Youth Provision - Activities, workshops and CV 

opportunities. Something  fun and constructive for 

teenagers to come and get involved  in and be            

motivated about.                                                                        

Yoga - a special class addressing the issues of            

managing menopause with ease. Advice & Top-Tips.                                     

Community Gardening  - make spring seed 

bombs & enjoy mini-planting sessions with us!

Have your business meeting with us.         

We have a choice of room space and 

facilities on most days of the week. 

Give us a call and see if we can make 

it work for your group, company or 

monthly meeting. Call 01392 873560                  

or email info@newcourtcommunitycentre.com
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Friday Coffee Club    
10am – 12noon over 50’s             

Newcourt Community Centre 

Come and say ‘Hi’, 

meet some friendly 

faces.  Weekly raffle, 

refreshments, 

monthly bingo, knitting and natter. 

Outings on offer too!   Just pop  in or 

call 01392 44444               

Follow us on Facebook to 

keep up to date with news 

and events that are          

happing locally.                                           

Stay informed!

www.facebook.com/

NewcourtCommunityCentre

The trustees of the Newcourt         

Community Association would like to 

establish a resident's group to             

represent the more established part of 

the  Greater Newcourt Area (Rydons / 

Holland Park/Greenacres/ Great 

Woodcote Park). Our hope is that this 

group will then be the voice of community issues for this part of Newcourt. 

Here is a super chance for you to play a vital part in shaping your                   

community. Issues like parking, road junctions, traffic issues, street furniture 

etc. We need you to help make a difference for everyone. To register your 

interest please contact karen.silcox@newcourtca.org.uk.

Newcourt - The Rydon Greencote Residents Action
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Are you on Newcourt residents’ e-News  circulation list?                                      
If not, email  newcourtca@gmail.com

Trinity School
Dear Friends of 
Trinity,
As we come to the 
end of our first half 
term, we have so 
much to celebrate 
and be proud of as a school. 
Last Wednesday the school  
welcomed eight Headteachers 
and School Improvement           
Leaders to look at the quality of 
teaching and learning across all 
classes. I am pleased to say, the 
children were amazing in the 
way they spoke about the 
school, as well demonstrating 
fantastic learning behaviours in 
all lessons. This term our staff 
have worked so hard to shake 
off the challenges of the              
previous pandemic year and it is 
great to see the school team 
receive the recognition they 
deserve for all of the love, care 

and attention that they give to 
our pupils. I would like to say a 
huge thank you to everyone at 
school for going over and above 
this term.
More recently, the older              
children were involved in an art 
project with a local artist,          
looking at how our school            
values could be represented as 
murals. Some local people may 
have seen by now, these are 
now painted on the front of our 
school building and the look 
amazing! Do stop to look if you 
ae in the neighbourhood. Thank 
you to the staff, children and 
parents who have been involved 
in this project. I think you will all 
agree, it makes a wonderful 
addition to our beautiful school.
Owen Wilder
Headteacher                                           
Trinity Primary School
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Helpful contacts

ADVERTISING: Newcourt residents who run a local business can advertise in Newcourt News for £10 
(small); £20 (large). Costs for non-resident business/organisation £20 (small); £40 (large). Circulation 1600 
plus. Contact NCA cannot guarantee or endorse services advertised

HEALTH NHS Direct  Tel: 111   
Devon Doctors (on-call)  111
Glasshouse Lane Medical Centre, EX2 7BT  874646
Topsham Surgery, Holman Way, EX3 0EN  874646

Pharmacy: Countess Wear 877000 and Topsham 873063                     
Book a Health Visitors’ Family Focus Session at NCC Public Health 
Team 03332 341902 

EXETER CITY COUNCIL

Environmental Health Issues/ASB/Fly Tipping /Dog 
fouling/Recycling  665024    Abandoned vehicles 265147 
Graffiti/Bin collections 

665010 Reporting discarded syringes

665010

POLICE/PCSO EMERGENCY 999

Report (not emergency): phone 101 or better to email 

CITY COUNCILLORS

Rob Newby - 676471 
Joshua Ellis-Jones 07837 660432 
Andrew Leadbetter  (see below)

DEVON COUNTY COUNCILLOR & CITY COUNCILLOR

Andrew Leadbetter 876322 M: 07815 967989

DEVELOPERS Bloor 875556; Heritage 822066; Barratt/David 
Wilson 826750; Bovis 956001; Persimmon 252541

MP Simon Jupp simon.jupp.mp@parliament.uk  02072 192639 

LIVE WEST Call-Centre 03001 238080 • Community Development 
Worker - Lesley Browne 814433  

LOCAL FACILITIES

SPAR Blakeslee Drive, Aldi Exeter Road, Topsham
Digby Retail Park - incl. Tesco, PC World/Currys, Halfords, KFC, Costa, 
Pets at Home, B&M, Sports Direct, Hobbycraft, Tapi Carpets. 
Abandoned Tesco Trolleys (Exe Vale Store)  0800 505555
Glasshouse Lane shops - One-stop, Post Office, ‘chippy’, MS charity 
shop, hairdresser, Café,  IKEA Abandoned Ikea trolleys 02036 450000,  
Recycling Tesco/Glasshouse Lane/Pinhoe/Marsh Barton, Topsham 
Library 

Trinity Church Trinity Pri-
mary School Fish Street, EX2 7TR 
Friends of Trinity School 

Newcourt 
Community Association 

is an affiliation of residents who 
want to help make Newcourt a 

great place to live. And by living 
here, you qualify to be part of it! 

NCA Trustees: 

Gordon Edwards 
(Chairperson)

Helen Harper (Secretary)
Gill Westcott

Lucy Bliss
Samantha Prestwood

Paulene Godfry
Clerk to the Trustees

Karen Silcox 

To contact Trustees: 
trustees@newcourtca.org.uk 

Newcourt Community 
Association (CIO)

newcourtca@gmail.com 
www.newcourtca.org.uk

Facebook • Newcourt Community •
Seabrook Orchards Community

Leave a message 01392 873560

Newcourt Community Centre
Bookings: 01392 873560

info@newcourtcommunitycentre.com
www.newcourtcommunitycentre.com

Newcourt News
This edition is funded with thanks 

via Cllr Andrew Leadbetter’s 
locality budget

Newcourt News is printed 
by Acanthus Press 

For concerns about street 
lighting, street fences, 
drains, pavements, etc 

Contact our Councillors:

Rob Newby - 676471 
cllr.rob.newby@exeter.gov.uk 

Joshu Joshua Ellis-jones 07837 
660432  cllr.joshua.ellis-

jones@exeter.gov.uk

Andrew Leadbetter 876322 
07815 967989

https://exeter.gov.uk/clean-safe-city/litter-rubbish/report-discarded-syringes/
https://exeter.gov.uk/clean-safe-city/litter-rubbish/report-discarded-syringes/
https://exeter.gov.uk/clean-safe-city/litter-rubbish/report-discarded-syringes/
mailto:cleansing@exeter.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.joshua.ellis-jones@exeter.gov.uk


Coming soon - Seasonal Celebrations!

Memory Tree
Stop by the Centre 

on a December  

morning and write a 

message for the                

Newcourt                 

Christmas Tree.  

Hang a bauble in memory 

of a loved one, a pet or 

just write a wish of hope 

for the future. Please leave a 

small donation which will go back 

into community activities for 2023.

Friday 9th December

6pm - 9 pm  £10 a ticket             

Super prizes, bring your own  
drinks and snacks, meet friends, 
have fun! Limited tickets 

www.ticketsource.co.uk/newcourt-
community-centre/t-vvxmlaq 

CHRISTMAS BINGO

NIGHT
Carols on the Green

Admiral Way Circle            

Thurs 22nd Dec                                           
time TBC – keep an eye  on our web         

and notice boards. All welcome.                                            

Meet your neighbours for 

songs and cheer! Bring          

lanterns and woollies.

C

Double Elephant FREE 

Printing Workshop                  

24 Days of Print on                            

Saturday 17th December 

10.30am -12.30pm at NCC 
Drop in and  try your hand at some 

printing techniques. Bring the    family 

and make a few Christmas Cards or 

just come and get creative for the 

morning. Seasonal fun for all with 

refreshments! Book with Eventbrite 

as places are limited.
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